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Sharon Craig

From: Bloomer, David <David.Bloomer@lancashire.gov.uk>

Sent: 01 May 2018 12:02

To: Rebecca Bowers

Cc: LHS Customer Service; planning; Lancaster, Jason

Subject: app3/2018/0304 Land East of Chipping Lane

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

Categories: Yellow Category

Morning Rebecca , 
                        The position of the sales office at the proposed location has previously generated 
concerns resulting in police intervention and planning enforcement.  
             From a highway perspective , a vehicle access has previously been created at this 
location which did not have a properly constructed vehicle access crossing and as a result I 
believe that enforcement action was taken and the access closed. At the time, it was made clear 
that the proposed access would not be acceptable, should a planning application be subsequently 
permitted, due to its proximity to the bend in the road and junction with Inglewhite Road and the 
pub access across the road. It also transpires that as a result of the closure of this illegal access 
the police became involved as visitors were resorting to parking on Chipping Lane / Inglewhite 
Road which  gave rise to safety concerns due to the prevailing highway conditions. 
            There is nothing to suggest that this position has changed and I would therefore have to 
recommend that the element of the application for the vehicles access crossing should be refused 
on highway safety grounds. If the sales cabin is to be retained at its current location then all 
vehicular access should be taken from within the main site and there should be no direct 
pedestrian access to the sales cabin from either Chipping Lane or Inglewhite Road. A high fence 
will need to erected to prevent any such access. 
 
Dave Bloomer 

Development Control 

Lancashire County Council 

 

Lancashire County Council highways now offers a full pre-application support service. A best 
value professional service bringing benefit to development of any size through detailed local 
advice. 
 
If you are interested in taking up this service please e-mail developeras@lancashire.gov.uk or visit 
our website via the link below: 
 
http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/business/business-services/pre-planning-application-advice-
service/pre-planning-application-highways-advice-service.aspx 
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This e-mail contains information intended for the addressee only. 

It may be confidential and may be the subject of legal and/or professional privilege.  
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If you are not the addressee you are not authorised to disseminate, distribute, copy or use this e-mail or any attachment to it. 

The content may be personal or contain personal opinions and unless specifically stated or followed up in writing, the content cannot be taken to form a 
contract or to be an expression of the County Council's position. 

Lancashire County Council reserves the right to monitor all incoming and outgoing email. 

Lancashire County Council has taken reasonable steps to ensure that outgoing communications do not contain malicious software and it is your responsibility 
to carry out any checks on this email before accepting the email and opening attachments. 


